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DEPARTMENT OF PARKS & RECREATION
700 Hali'a Nakoa Street, Unit 2, Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

December 19, 2013

Ms. Colleen Suyama, Senior Associate
Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.
305 High Street, Suite 104
Wailuku, HI 96793

Dear Ms. Suyama:
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SUBJECT:  Environmental Impact Statement Preparation Notice (EISPN) for
the Pu'unani Subdivision Project, Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii
TMK (2) 3-5-002:002 and 003 (por.)

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on the subject development.
The Department of Parks & Recreation responded to the 2009 Draft Environmental Impact
Statement submittal by stating that the 11.5 acres designated for park space satisfied the
park dedication requirements. Furthermore, our response stated that "the applicant's
commitment to construct a restroom and parking facilities for the park meets with our
approval."

The current EISPN Project Summary notes the inclusion of "an approximate 15-acre
park/storm water retention area", although it is not detailed in the updated Conceptual Land
Use Map. The Department is not in support of a combined park and storm water retention
area as a means of satisfying park assessment requirements.

We reserve further comments as detailed plans for the park are developed.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me or
Robert Halvorson, Chief of Planning and Development, at 270-7931.

Sincerely,

GLENN T. CORREA
Director of Parks & Recreation

C: Dan Orodenker, Executive Director, Land Use Commission
Robert Halvorson, Chief of Planning & Development
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